
 
Melanie Begins public:                     1st June 

Melanie Moreau is beginning public life in the Victoria Church from today. On the 30th May, together 

with her parents, she offered her determination in the Cheonshimwon. We are so proud of our 

young local 2nd gen who dedicate their lives to Gods Will. 



 
Witnessing team meeting:                   7th June 

The Witnessing team is meeting every Wednesday morning. During the meetings we share our 

progress on witnessing targets and support each other with prayer and encouragement. 

 



Garden Service:                      11th June 

Sunday service was held at Darbishire’s garden. While Pastor Daniel was sick, MC Rev Hanson 

warmly welcomed all. Ian Darbishire played a few songs, Barbara Vondracek offered prayer and 

Jacinta Darbishire shared a sermon on Garden stories, where she experienced the amazing stories of 

the nature. 

 
Yarra Ranges Interfaith Network:       17th June 

Melanie Moreau, Ian Darbishire and Pastor Daniel attended the Yarra Ranges Interfaith Network 

meeting in Warburton. A Christian Professor discussed his experience living and working in Pakistan 

as a Christian. Insights were discussed and warm conversations had.  

 
All Saints Church 10th Anniversary:       17th June 

Pastor Steve Khan invited us to celebrate the 10th Anniversary of their church’s founding. Attending 

was; Evang. Amb. Adeniyi Ekine (Founder and Gospel Minister in Charge - King of Glory Model Parish 

Australia CSMC), Reverend Kuncoro Rusman (Priest-in-Charge of All Saints Anglican Church Kooyong, 

Melbourne, Australia), Special Mother in Israel - Prophetess Bukola Britto Jatto (Founder and 

Prophetess in Charge, Web Of Glory Tabernacle CSMC, Abuja, Nigeria) and Honourable Syed 

Moazzam H. Shah (Consul General of Pakistan in Melbourne, Victoria State, Australia). 

Unfortunately, Pastor Daniel from FFWPU had to suddenly cancel plans to attend, but Jacinta 

Darbishire attended as representative and offered flowers on behalf of our church.  





 
61st Day of all True Things:        18th June 

Members gathering in the morning to celebrate the 61st Day of all True Things. Thank you so much 

for Tsuneko Babb and Elise Hanson for setting up. They also spent time training Melanie Moreau and 

Chizuru Meadows on how to set up for a Holy Day. Flower decorations were made by Jacinta 

Darbishire and Pastor Daniel made a cake for the occasion. We joined together online with members 

from around the Nation to celebrate.  

 
President Masaichi and Moriko Hori Inauguration:     18th June 

After the Holy Day Celebrations members stayed at church to celebrate the inauguration of the 

newly united Asia Pacific, President Masaichi Hori and the newly appointed Vic President Moriko 

Hori. We are so grateful for their couples dedication and sacrifice for our region and God’s 

providence. 



 

Cheon Shim Won Prayer Vigil:        23rd June 

Members gathered together both online and in the Victorian Cheonshimwon prayer hall to partake 

in the 3 hour midnight prayer vigil. Incredible spiritual vibrations were felt as prayers were offered to 

Heaven. This Vigil will be held each Friday. 

 
Prayer walk with Youth Pastor:        24th June 

Pastor Daniel met with Youth Pastor Kane Crawford for a prayer walk. A very warm and sincere 

connection was made, both agreed to meet regularly each month to offer each other spiritual 

support. 



 

Dinner with Pastor Steve:        24th June 

Daniel & Chizuru Meadows visited Pastor Steve Khan and his wife in Dandenong. We are very 

grateful for their sincere hearts and deep friendship. We spoke of attending events from each 

other’s church’s together and Pastor Steve graciously accept to participate in PCLC, uniting the body 

of Christ. 

 
Victoria Childrens Workshop:        25th June 

Victoria held a Childrens workshop for 2 days during the last weekend of June. Pastor Daniel & 

Chizuru Meadows, Hiromi Kobayashi and Melanie Moreau organised the event with Cassie Anania 

and Ivan Naumovich supporting as team leaders. Jacinta Darbishire prepared food for the whole 2 

days. The Children heard 4 lectures on identity, church traditions, Living for the sake of others and 

purity. They partook in activities & games and had the opportunity to learn holy songs, visit the 

Cheonshimwon and practice prayer. 


